
Board of Commissioners Minutes 

January 22, 2018 

Present: L. Woods, J. Comer, Superintendent R. Miner, Water 

Quality Support/Administrative Manager J. Lavoie 

Excused: T. Pellegrino, G. Keller, J. Balcom 

Due to lack of a quorum there was no meeting of the Board of 

Commissioners this evening.  However, the members of the Board who 

were present did listen to comments/concerns/questions from 

members of the public. 

Questions from the Public 

Ken Ayers, 19 Jakes Lane, noted a thank you to the District for sending 

out a reminder notice to drip faucets to prevent at risk pipes from 

freezing. 

Kristin Ayers, 19 Jake Lane, requested an update on the water 

contamination issue. L. Woods noted that the updates coming from 

staff and others is encouraging. Kristin Ayers questioned the effect of 

any agreement with SGPP on the next generation of contaminants. L. 

Woods noted that the Board is confident that the current discussions 

are broad enough to include these chemicals. He noted that these 

future contaminants are not being ignored. 

Ken Ayers questioned the results of a discussion regarding a filtration 

system test and whether this will happen. R. Miner noted that this 

possible filtration system will be brought back to the Board. L. Woods 

noted that he was not convinced that there was enough information for 

this to be beneficial to the District in the short term. He noted that the 

Board is very cautious about committing public money, but that this 

system is not out of the realm of possibility. 



Merrimack Village District, Board of Commissioners, 1/22/18, page 2 of 2 

Since this meeting was not considered a meeting of the Board of 

Commissioners another meeting will held be by the Board on Monday, 

January 29, 2018 at 5:00 PM. This will be a regular Board of 

Commissioners meeting.  L. Woods noted that this will be a 

legally posted meeting. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rita Pointon, Recording Secretary 


